Daybrook Medical Practice
Patient Participation Group
Minutes of a meeting held on Tuesday 25th September 2012 at 2.00pm.

PRESENT: H.Sinclair, Drs Gallagher and Erhayiem, A.Doubleday, B.Quigley, R.McNeil, J. Priddey, D & M.Hatton, T.Elwell, P.Whitehead,
F.Kieme, D.Baggaley, K & A.Marshall, D.Hall, C.Large, J.Wood, S.Parkes, and M.Ellis.
APOLOGIES: C Edwards, N Raval, S Lane, M Masters and D Ward
Raymond McNeil was welcomed to the group as a possible new member. 

MINUTES: The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.

MATTERS ARISING:
Triage system to be reduced. Doctors felt the phone calls were taking up too much time and not always of benefit. Telephone consultations are still available however. Complaints from Group members re on line booking of appointments i.e. no doctors available only nurses. SP said the patients ringing in had to be protected therefore there could only be a small number of appointments available. This was agreed but surely there should be some dr appointment available on line. HS said she would investigate. This has now been rectified.  

Patient’s survey. HS asked for suggestions for questions on the next survey which is due shortly. Several members agreed to attend morning surgeries to obtain feed back from patients. Their comments will be discussed at the next meeting and if common themes will be included in the survey.
DH and AM were thanked for the Notice Board in the entrance, which had already proved beneficial. The screen in the waiting room has also had lots of positive feedback, thanks again to PW.
DR.GALLAGHER & DR.ERHAYIEM

Dr.Gallagher and Dr.Erhayiem, who had agreed to attend and answer questions, were welcomed to the meeting by HS.

DH asked if there was a possibility the new anti coag system would be implemented at the surgery. One of the benefits was that there would be longer any need for regular blood tests. GG the new drug is not licensed for atrial fibrillation. It has to be taken twice a day. Short term studies have shown more problems with GI bleeds than those patients on Warfarin. HE confirmed cardiologists were not willing to prescribe it until further studies/results have been carried out.
CL asked whether the doctors were aware that prescriptions were not now being issued by out patients dept. and often delays occurred  when letters from Consultants were sent to the Practice Doctors. Both Dr.G and Dr.E were not aware of the prescription being stopped but would look into the matter. 

AM asked whether the Doctors were happy with the Group and was there anything in particular they would like the Group to pursue. GG thought the PPG was doing a great job and very impressed with the attendance, but considered the Group had more to offer and would like more input. What about taking the Practice Newsletter on? The Group agreed to look into the possibility of producing one in the New Year and would obviously have to acquire input from the Doctors and Staff. Post meeting note: TE has offered to take the lead on the newsletter.
HE congratulated the group on the recent dementia event and suggested a further carer’s event for those caring for people with mental health may be of use. HS also suggested one for those with family/friends suffering with cancer. Both ideas were felt to be worth further investigation. Events could be advertised in the newsletter, TV screen and advertising board.

GG suggested a fundraising event. A new adjustable bed would be of great benefit. The cost of one of these is in the region of £1000. ME has offered to contact the Ivy Medical Practice for ideas on fundraising as they have recently been involved in organising events. 
MICHAEL ELLIS

ME talked about Choose Well – his role is within the CCG. Choose Well is aimed at educating patients to access the appropriate medical help. Patients often attend A&E with minor ailments such as sore throat, hangovers etc. He distributed a leaflet “Right Care, Right Place, Right Time”. This outlines the range of services available to patients. HS advised the surgery already send a copy of this to those patients who it is felt have attended A&E inappropriately and they are now also given to all new patients when they attend their new patient health check. ME is holding an event at ASDA in Arnold on Friday 26 October to highlight the services available. 

ME has also offered to help with the advertising and planning of any events the PPG plan in the future. 
ME gave details of meetings held by the Association for Patient Participation. Meetings are held locally approximately every 3 months. Members from different PPGs attend and is a good way of networking. DH advised we have been involved with the other 2 local PPG’s and had organised an event in the spring together and attended each others PPG meetings. HS would be happy to take a member of the PPG to an event if they wished.
ALZHEIMERS CARERS EVENT

MH and KM, who attended from the Group, thought it went very well, attended by seven carers. The session was led by Polly Whitworth from the Alzheimer’s Society who outlined the different types of dementia, symptoms etc. and the carers were invited to relate their experiences and problems encountered. Booklets were distributed and the carers were encouraged to contact the local AS office. Tea and cakes were provided kindly donated by MH and KM.
TRIAGE SURVEY

Up to now, only twelve replies had been received, which are not sufficient to provide a conclusion. It was agreed to carry out a survey by the Group members at a morning surgery preferably a flu jab/blood test session when the patients would be asked to voice their opinions.
CHILDHOOD IMMS – IMPROVE UPTAKE

HS stated that despite notices, e mails, letters to mothers of young children, very little if any response was forthcoming. The Group were shocked when HS told them that the Practice was penalised because of the lack of immunisations given, despite explanations of the time and monies spent of informing and encouragement. It was agreed to put a notice on the TV monitor to see if this would help. MH suggested a poster with pink and blue balloons might attract attention and it was agreed once the flu sessions were completed this could be advertised on the board in the foyer. MH happy to blow up balloons!!
CHRISTMAS EVENT FOR OLDER PATIENTS

It was agreed to hold an event on Tuesday 20th November 2012 from 10.30am to 12.30pm.

Group members were asked to contribute to providing, sausage rolls, mince pies etc. MH offered to bake a fruit cake and have a “guess the weight of the cake” competition, this could kick start the fundraising. It was also decided to hold a raffle – any donations can be left with HS at the surgery. HS will provide raffle tickets. MH asked if there was a possibility of cups and saucers being purchased for the group to use at such events as this, she is happy to shop around for some. HS will check. Post meeting note funds available to buy a couple of inexpensive sets. Plenty of offers from members to bake cakes etc. 

AM asked that more members become involved in the survey preparation as it seemed to be always the same two or three members that have helped in the past. 

CL happy to come in one morning. HS will contact those members who could not attend the meeting today for volunteers and any other help would be much appreciated. The aim of the survey is after all to help improve patient services within the practice of which the PPG are all one.
A.O.B

Discussion was held over the time of the meetings. Some PPG members were unable to attend during the day sue to work commitments it was therefore agreed to alter the time to 5.30 for the following meeting. JW and DH would be collected by a member/s.

TE offered to send a letter, on behalf of the Group, to the Chief Exec relating to the problems experienced by patients unable to get a prescription from the hospital following an outpatient appointment. He will speak to those members aware of the problems after the meeting.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 11th December 2012 at 5.30pm 
